



SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

1866 Southern Lane • Decatur, Georgia 30033-4097 Telephone 404/679-4500 Fax 404/679-4558 www.sacscoc.org

September 24, 2008

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Adena:

Please pardon my delay in responding to your letter of June 28, 2008, in which you provided additional information about the evolution of the Northeast Campus to the Northeast Lakeview College. The campus was approved by the Commission as an off-campus instructional site for both St. Philip's College (SPC) and San Antonio College (SAC). Day-to-day management of the campus was performed by the Northeast Campus Provost, who reported to and met regularly with the SPC and SAC presidents and their appropriate faculty and staff.

In fall term, 2007, Northeast Lakeview College (NLC) came into existence as an Alamo Community College District (ACCD) Board-approved college. The new college continued to offer both SPC and SAC courses plus their own curricula, but the faculty was assigned to Northeast Lakeview College instead of SPC or SAC. The Vice Presidents for Academic Affairs and Student Affairs from the three colleges meet weekly to ensure the consistency and continuity of the curriculum. NLC students who receive financial aid are registered at SAC or SPC.

Please provide the following information:

- 1. Describe the organizational and governance structure for the arrangement whereby the faculty teaching the course is Northeast Lakeview College faculty, but the courses are courses provided by St. Philip's College and San Antonio College.
- 2. As we understand the situation, students in those courses are registered as students at SPC and SAC. How do you assure that the faculty is qualified to teach the courses?
- 3. How do you assess student learning for the courses in question?

Please examine the Commission policy, Joint Curricular Ventures Involving the Award of Credit by Member Institutions, available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. In examining the policy, please consider the issues it raises as they relate to your situation with Northeast Lakeview College.

You wrote on August 13, 2008, to notify the Commission of the relocation of the Northeast Lakeview College, an approved off-campus instructional site, effective August 25, 2008. The new address is:

1201 Kitty Hawk Road Universal City, TX 78148



Page 2 Dr. Loston September 24, 2008

We accept the notification and require no additional information from you.

Your second letter of August 13, 2008, notified the Commission of the relocation of the Vocational Nursing Program Extension Campus. Effective September 10, 2008, the new address for the site is:

Goodwin Primary—Entrepreneurial Center 1297 Churchill Drive New Braunfels, TX 78130

Since this is the relocation of an approved site, we accept the notification and require no additional information from you.

Best regards,

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

Commission on Colleges

BSW/RER:sf

cc: Dr. Michael S. Johnson